	UNIVERSITY OF ESSEX



	UNIVERSITY/STUDENTS’ UNION CONSULTATIVE GROUP



	21st September 2004

	1.30pm- 3.30pm


	MINUTES



	Chair
	Christine Temple, PVC Resources (CT)

	Present
	Moira Collett, Academic Registrar (MC), Rachel Fletcher, Director of Student Support (RF), Antony Blackshaw, SU General Manager (AB), John Gilfillan, SU Membership Services Manager (JG), Gareth Oughton, SU President (GO), Tamoor Ali, SU VP Academic & Welfare (TA), Shruti Dudhia, SU VP Student Development (SD), John Bragaglia, SU VP Sports & Societies (JB) 

	Apologies
	There was one apology from Lucy Sutton, SU VP Finance & Services (LS) 

	In Attendance
	Zoe Kent, SU Administrative Assistant (taking minutes)


	1.
	Introductions and welcome to new members (CT) 
	

	
	
	

	
	The group introduced themselves
	

	
	
	

	2. 
	Minutes of the Previous Meeting
	

	
	
	

	
	The minutes of the last meeting were agreed as a true and accurate record apart from point 32/2004 which should have said video conferencing was possible but not for council meetings. 
	

	
	
	

	3. 
	Matters Arising
	

	
	
	

	
	16/2004 - GO told the group that the Union had met with the new University Security Manager Greg Dunbrell and it had been very productive.
	

	
	
	

	
	18/2004 - TA told the group that the Union are still not happy about the parking situation at Avon Way. CT said the topic could be revisited at the transport working group meeting. SD requested that the University send out another email regarding car parking as the last one was sent out on the last day of term when a lot of Students would have already gone home.  
	

	
	
	

	
	25/2004 – GO enquired as to how the development of Bar 33 at the Quays was going. CT to find out for the next meeting. TA was concerned that there was also a lack of Social Space other than alcoholic venues at the Quays and that some students feel isolated there. CT said she agreed with this and the matter will be revisited.
	CT



	
	
	

	4.
	Feedback from Meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	a) Welfare Forum (Minutes 07/09/04 enclosed)
	

	
	
	

	
	RF told the group that the Health Centre is offering mumps vaccinations at the walk-in-centre in Colchester. It was suggested an email be sent out to all students and leaflets distributed on their arrival as there is a particular risk of the disease in this age group. AB asked if the SU could assist with the advertising. RF said there may be a request for minibuses to take Students there.  

It was noted that there had been a lack of communication over safety notices that were supposed to be put up around the University. Students have been told to only let people with ID badges into their rooms but the cleaners do not have these therefore the University is reluctant to put the signs up. JG to modify the wording of the signs and send them to Vivian Insull and Security to check. It was noted that the SU will fund the printing for replacement signs if necessary. AB to look into ID badges for all University and Union staff.  
	JG

AB

	
	
	

	
	b) Sports Advisory Group (Not Applicable)
	

	
	
	

	
	Not Applicable
	

	
	
	

	6.
	Student Lockers (SU)
	

	
	
	

	
	TA informed the group that it was important for disabled students and people cycling to work to have access to lockers on Campus. TA was keen for the old lockers to be replaced and for the scheme to be funded by the ‘DDA’ or ‘Travel To Work’ budget. MC suggested getting a company to sponsor the lockers. SU to contact Space Maker/ Big Yellow Storage Company regarding this. SD to report back. 
	SD

	
	
	

	7.
	Additional Course Fees
	

	
	
	

	
	It was noted that E15 students are being charged £280 up front on top of their initial registration fees. The group went on to discuss possible reasons for this. MC said that the majority of the money goes on theatre trips with a small part funding photocopying. RF was worried that if students cannot afford the fee it would jeopardise them being able to register. SD went on to talk about the law department. It had been noted previously that this problem would be resolved but the operational policy of the department has not changed. Alternative solutions were discussed including course notes being made available in the Library and electronic copies being made available. It was requested that the Law department give an update on what is happening.  
MC to ask E15 for clarification on what their initial fee covers.

CT to enforce that students can still register if they cannot afford to pay the fee on the first day. 
	MC

CT

	
	
	

	8
	Working in Conjunction with Careers
	

	
	
	

	
	The SU told the group that they would like to hold a careers week in week 9 and run workshops etc. 
	

	
	
	

	9. 
	Academic Support (For Home and International Students)
	

	
	
	

	
	The SU told the group that according to the Student Satisfaction Survey, students do not feel they get enough academic support. It was noted that we need to look at how students are being taught because Essex University does not receive as many 2:1 grades as other Universities.
CT to find out which departments are doing formal feedback sheets routinely. It was noted to put this under AOB at the next meeting. 
MC to check what was said at Senate.   
	CT

MC

	
	
	

	10.
	AOB
	

	
	
	

	
	MC suggested that 2nd and 3rd year exams will be held before 1st year exams with some being held on a Saturday. GO said that this may cause a problem with student employment as Saturday is the main day students work. MC to speak to the timetabling office to see if they can limit Saturday exams to one per student.
AB was concerned about how the new exam structure would affect the Summer Ball. 

MC to speak to Nicola to discuss how quickly a decision could be made over when the exam period will finish. AB said he would need to know by 1st November. AB to compile a report identifying the financial value of the week running up to the Ball and give to MC ASAP. 
	MC

MC

AB

	
	
	

	11.
	Dates of Future Meetings
	

	
	
	

	
	The Dates for the rest of the year have already been agreed. 
	


